MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, JULY 16, 2019
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Ms. Hare, at 6:12 p.m.  
Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. DeBlasi, Mrs. Ziegler, Mr. Hester, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian, and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present.  One guest was present.
The floor was opened for remarks from the guest.

The guest addressed the Trustees and left the meeting at 6:16 p.m.

On a motion by Ms. Hare, seconded by Mr. Hester, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the June18, 2019 Board Meeting.

On a motion by Mrs. DeBlasi, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. DeBlasi, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. Ziegler, seconded by Mrs. DeBlasi, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for June.

The Director’s Statistical Report for June was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 836.
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to approve the July Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
Mr. Horowitz updated the Trustees on the repairs to the HVAC unit.  The condenser coils were leaking Freon and needed to be replaced. Mr. Horowitz and the Saturday custodian, Mr. Meslin, were needed to assist the technicians to raise the unit to the roof.  This is a very expensive repair, the condenser coils had to be replaced, but also the refrigerant needed to be added back into the system.
Mr. Horowitz advised the Trustees on the project to add additional shelving to the Reference Room.  Donated shelves were cut to size, the rough edges grounded to a smooth finish and they were repainted.  The project was a success; you cannot distinguish the new shelving from the original.
Mr. Horowitz reported on scheduled to repair the water leak from the staff lounge sink to basement.  In preparation for the repair, some of the ceiling tiles were removed so that the plumber can begin the work.  The work will commence on Monday, July 22nd and is expected to be completed in three days.
Mr. Horowitz addressed a new State Law prohibiting smoking within 100 feet of a library.  Signs will be posted at the library doors to ensure the public is aware of the new law. The Trustees discussed matters relating to the Library Expansion Project.  On a motion by Mrs. Ziegler, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the proposal submitted by H2M Architects & Engineers for Professional Land Surveying Services as presented in Exhibit A at a cost not to exceed $4,700.00
Mr. Horowitz presented a Trustee Training segment on Library Policies.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Heads Report was noted.
On a motion by Mrs. DeBlasi, seconded by Mr. Hester, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented. 
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mr. Hester, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 6:43 p.m. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs.  Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:35 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.
 
The next meeting of the Board will be held on August 20, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. DeBlasi, seconded by Ms. Hare, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,



   Ira T. Hester






            Secretary

